
 

Elizabeth North Primary School Term 1 
Week 10 2025 

Our Vision 

Our vision is to inspire a community of learners to achieve personal greatness 



2025 Term 1, Week 10 

 

Important dates to remember 

 

 

• Monday 31st March to Friday 4th April Interviews 

• Friday 4th April Colour and Slime Fun Run 

• Thursday 10th April Assembly 2.10pm Easter Raffle Drawn 

• Friday 11th April Last Day of Term 2pm Early Dismissal 

• Term 2 Monday 28th April Pupil Free Day 

• Term 2 Begins Tuesday 29th April 



Monday 31st March to Friday 4th April Interviews 

Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run  

THURSDAY 10th APRIL ASSEMBLY 2.10PM EASTER RAFFLE DRAWN 

FRIDAY 11TH APRIL EARLY DISMISSAL 2PM 

TERM 2 MONDAY 28TH APRIL PUPIL FREE DAY 

TERM 2 BEGINS TUESDAY 29TH APRIL 

Leadership News 

The last few weeks have been jampacked with events, experiences and lots of new learning.  

Inclusion 

There has been a particular focus on inclusion during this period. Harmony Week and Harmony 

Day were well supported by our community and gave everyone the opportunity to focus on 

caring for and better understanding one another. The beautiful "heart display" on the tennis 

court fencing was a real feature during the week, with many students and community members 

still stopping by to read the messages. A couple of weeks ago, The Variety Club Children's 

Charity presented workshops to all of our Year 1-6 students with the topic being disability 

awareness. These workshops supported students to better understand and be more inclusive of 

those with disabilities. And today, we celebrated Autism Awareness Day and Neurodiversity 

Week to raise awareness and promote understanding of the different ways of thinking and 

learning. There was a lot of "sparkle" around the school, with students accessing a range of 

information on neurodiversity, as part of their learning. We have a strong focus on inclusivity at 

Elizabeth North Primary School and Preschool and for students to hear that message in a variety 

of different ways has been very powerful.  

Staffing News 

There are a few changes to staffing, as we head into term 2. 



Abby Furness (Room 13 Teacher) will begin her maternity leave at the beginning of next term, as 

she becomes a mum for the first time. We are excited to have Megan Worthley fill this position 

for the remainder of the year.  

James Elliott (Room 14 Teacher) has been successful in winning a leadership position at 

Riverbanks College from the beginning of next term until the end of the year. James is a 

respected member of our staff team, whose positive relationships with staff, students and 

families will be missed. We welcome Olivia Swift to ENPS, as the new teacher in Room 14. 

Sophie Lee (Year 3 SSO) will finish up her time at ENPS as she looks to follow a different career 

path. We thank her for her support with the year 3 team this year. 

Kylie Richards (Preschool Leader) has won a position at another site for the remainder of the 

year, beginning at the start of term 2.   It is an exciting opportunity for Kylie, which will support 

her in her leadership journey. We thank Kylie for her dedication, hard work, care and support of 

our preschool children and their families at Elizabeth North. All the best with your next journey 

Kylie! 

An exciting announcement is that we will be welcoming back Hayley Debens to Elizabeth North 

Primary. Hayley will join our leadership team from the beginning of term 2, sharing the role of 

Assistant Principal - Inclusion, with Alicia Romeo. Hayley is a highly respected and professional 

educator, who has always been valued by our school community. Welcome back Hayley! 



Farewell from ENPS 

 

1 - Abby Furness  

 



2 - James Elliot 

 

3 - Sophie Lee  

 

4 - Kylie Richards 



Welcome to ENPS 

 

5 - Hayley Debens -Assistant Principal - Inclusion 

 



6 - Megan Worthley -Room 13 

 

7 - Olivia Swift -Room 14 

Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run 

 

Monty’s Colour&Slime Fun Run is coming on Friday 4th April! 

Simply go to www.myprofilepage.com.au and click onto the register button to create a 

cybersafe, online profile page. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.myprofilepage.com.au%2F&data=05|02|Christine.Stokes310%40schools.sa.edu.au|6e49758a663d4979272208dd5785366d|73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07|0|0|638762951873072448|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=AZyMemm%2BgURESyx%2Fk2gwosI9tOYmrYIVFMwqfc96sgo%3D&reserved=0


Raise $10 to receive your first incentive prize, there are 15 unique prizes on offer! 

You can even earn free bonus donations! 

 

 

Reminder: Please remember to wear white t'shirt and closed shoes for the Colour and Slime 

Fun Run. 



Friday 11th April Early Dismissal 

 

Term 2 Important Dates! 

 



Elizabeth North Preschool 

Colour Run 

 

 

Group 1  

If your child/ren attend preschool on Mondays and Tuesdays and you would like them to 

participate in the Colour Run this Friday, please return the consent forms that were distributed 

via pockets or let staff know via class Do Jo so we have an indicative number of 

attendees/consent. As this is not your child’s normal preschool day, they will be required to 

remain under your supervision prior, during, and after the event. Please meet us at the 

preschool no later than 2:00pm when we will confirm your child’s participation, distribute 

headbands etc and make our way over to the oval for our race at 2:20pm. You do not need to 

sign your child out prior to dismissal. 

  

Group 2 

If your child/ren attend preschool on Thursdays and Fridays and you would like them to 

participate in the Colour Run this Friday, please return the consent forms that were distributed 

via pockets or let staff know via class Do Jo so we have an indicative number of 

attendees/consent. As this is your child’s normal preschool day, they will remain under staff 



supervision until after the event. Please meet us at the oval for our race at 2:20pm. After the 

race, please see staff to sign out your child, and collect bags from trolleys for dismissal. 

  

What to wear? 

Feel free to let your child dress up in whatever they will be comfortable in, however a plain 

white t-shirt will give the best effect when covered in coloured powder and slime. The 

products are non-toxic and our experience has been that it comes out of most items in a cold 

wash. 

  

We look forward to having you all joining in the fun      

 

Thrive by Five 

  

The Ideas Hub 

A child’s brain is a remarkable organ forming more than a million neural connections every 

second when activated. Babies learn through spending time with their parents and other special 

people in their life. Here are some ideas to help create meaningful moments with your child. 

These meaningful moments, especially if they occur early in a child’s life and often, build strong 

brains, providing a strong foundation for their life. 



 

 

Immunisations 

  

Reminder that all children must have their immunisations up to date if they are attending 

preschool due to the Government’s No Jab No Play policy. The City of Playford has three public 

clinics, appointments can be booked ahead online 

https://playford.book.vaxapp.com.au/available-appointments 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fplayford.book.vaxapp.com.au%2Favailable-appointments&data=05|02|Christine.Stokes310%40schools.sa.edu.au|6ce85d12b87d4ce22ed408dd7187cadc|73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07|0|0|638791550220054533|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D|0|||&sdata=3EoT597y8uzw917DrslFAWNXFc6TL8LJ8t1B2qtqGPw%3D&reserved=0


  

Community Immunisation Clinics 

  

Mondays 9:30am    to 12:30pm (closed on public holidays) 

GP Plus Healthcare Elizabeth - 16 Playford Blvd, Elizabeth 

  

Thursdays    3:00pm to 7:00pm 

John McVeity Centre - 182 Peachey Road, Smithfield Plains 

 

  

Last Thursday    of the Month - 9.30am to 11.30am 

Virginia Institute - 19 Old Port Wakefield Road, Virginia 



Wellbeing news 

 

8 - Wellbeing Leader Rosa Fontanarosa 



 

9 - Wellbeing Leader Sarah Williams 

Each newsletter we aim to share some information from the Berry Street Philosophy that 

Elizabeth North's wellbeing practices are guided by. This week we are sharing information about 

Ready to Learn Plans.  



 



 



Harmony Day Celebrations 

During week 8 we celebrated Harmony Week. Harmony Week celebrates Australia’s cultural 

diversity and remembering that everyone belongs. We celebrated by having a range of world 

music for bell times, making our amazing heart display on the tennis courts and dressing up 

either in cultural dress or wearing the colour orange on Harmony Day. It was wonderful to see 

the students engaging and celebrating such an important message.  

 



 



 



 



 

World Autism Day - Sparkling Day of Inclusion 

On Wednesday 2nd of April Elizabeth North Sparkled and Shone to celebrate neurodiversity. It is 

important that we all understand that we are all unique and different and that we all shine in 

our own way. The atmosphere around the school was amazing and we had different bell music - 

Autism Rap by Jenn Posey-which talks about the need to inspire others to be accepted for who 

they are. 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

Student Parliament 

 



Parliament has been working hard this term to continue to make ENPS the best school it can be. 

Parliament met 3 times this term and classes have been  participating in class meetings to 

discuss different topics. Our room 18 Member of Parliament has shared what Parliament has 

been doing this term.  

 

This term, we M.P.s have been discussing about a few things that probably won’t take too 

long. The M.P.s have been voting on new bell music. Another thing that ’s been talked about is 

the new playground as we have talked about on the class meeting slides. It is going to start to 

be built late term 2 and will be built by early term 4. Something that excites most of the 

school is the new break time activities. Some examples are arts and crafts and gardening 

clubs and the library being open at recess and lunch. Two more very last things are we are 

doing is team chants which are very exciting for the teachers. Last thing, but not least, is M.P. 

expectations during discussions and being responsible and listening to the speaker. 

Parliament has actually been pretty fun and I am enjoying being an M.P. a lot.  

Have a good day, Zyrinah – Year 5 M.P. for Room 18 

 

 

Personal Greatness Awards Congratulations to all the winners.   



The Smith Family 

 

Pastoral Care News 

 

10 - Tracey Hearse 



 

Pastoral Care News 

Environmental Committee - We recently had our first Cooler, Greener, Wilder Youth event at 

Para Wirra Conservation Park. It was a fantastic day filled with hands-on learning, time 

immersed in nature, and opportunities to explore and learn about our local biodiversity. 

With a very curious emu keeping us company, students took part in a range of biodiversity 

themed activities, including a nature walk, discovering freshwater macroinvertebrates and 

investigating seed dispersal by sorting and classifying native and introduced seeds found in emu 

scats. They also learned new skills such as nature journalling techniques and how to conduct 

site biodiversity assessments. 

 



 

Looking in pond water for Macroinvertebrates 



 

Sorting through Emu scat 

 



 

Nature hike along the ridgetop 

 

Yr 6 Community Lunch – Four students enjoyed our first community lunch this month.  Thank 

you to all the students bringing their forms back so quickly this year.  The regular community 

members were happy to see the students back this year.   

MP Nick Champion’s Easter colouring competition – Good luck to all the students who 

returned their colouring in. 

Easter Services  

  

Northern Community of HOPE - Easter services 

Friday April 18th Good Friday 9.30am 

Sunday April 20th Easter Sunday 5pm 



Library news 

 



 

Occasional care 

 



OSHC 

 

 



Term 1 calendar 

 



Finance update 

 

School fees payments can be made via the Qkr app, eftpos or cash or via bank transfer (bank 

account details are on the bottom of our invoices and statements).  

If you are still yet to apply for school card, please do so by heading to www.sa.gov.au 

https://www.sa.gov.au/


 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-

grants/school-card-scheme 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme


 

 

11 - https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme


Medication 

 

If your child/ren needs to have medication at school it must be brought to Student Services and 

discussed with our staff. It is a Department for Education requirement that a Medication 

Agreement form is provided and must be completed by a GP or specialist. Staff are not able to 

administer medication unless this form is provided to us.  

Medication must be provided with clearly labelled instructions, including the expiry date. 

Asthma Care Plans must be provided for a child to receive Ventolin. Ventolin must be labelled 

with a label from the chemist and you must also provide a spacer labelled with your child's 

name. 



Lost property 

 

Our lost property box is continuously overflowing. Please ensure names are written on all 

jumpers and hats so they can be returned to students. Our lost property box is located in the 

library and is able to checked before school each day. 



Community news 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

Contact Us 

ELIZABETH NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

141 WOODFORD ROAD 

ELIZABETH NORTH SA 5113 

8255 2327 

DL.0825.INFO@SCHOOLS.SA.EDU.AU 


	Elizabeth North Primary School Term 1 Week 10 2025
	Our Vision
	2025 Term 1, Week 10
	Important dates to remember
	Monday 31st March to Friday 4th April Interviews
	Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run
	THURSDAY 10th APRIL ASSEMBLY 2.10PM EASTER RAFFLE DRAWN
	FRIDAY 11TH APRIL EARLY DISMISSAL 2PM
	TERM 2 MONDAY 28TH APRIL PUPIL FREE DAY
	TERM 2 BEGINS TUESDAY 29TH APRIL
	Leadership News
	Farewell from ENPS
	Welcome to ENPS
	Friday 4th April Monty's Colour and Slime Fun Run
	Friday 11th April Early Dismissal
	Term 2 Important Dates!
	Elizabeth North Preschool
	Wellbeing news
	Harmony Day Celebrations
	World Autism Day - Sparkling Day of Inclusion
	Student Parliament
	The Smith Family
	Pastoral Care News
	Easter Services
	Library news
	Occasional care
	OSHC
	Term 1 calendar
	Finance update
	Medication
	Lost property
	Community news
	Contact Us

